
IJB15. Home Support and Supported Living Contract 
 

The Integration Joint Board considered a report by the Head of Procurement 
and Housing Property which provided an update on the proposed contract 
strategy principles and contract timetables, to facilitate the delivery of the 
new Support at Home Service framework contract from 1 April 2022. 
 
Decision 

 
The Integration Joint Board noted:- 

 
(1) the contract principles, as outlined in paragraph 3 of the report; 

 
(2) that some of the proposed changes to the contract required to 

be consulted upon as outlined in paragraph 4 of the report; 
 
(3) the contract timetable and associated stakeholder 

consultations, and 
 
(4) that a further report would be submitted to the IJB meeting on 3 

September 2021, prior to the contract strategy being finalised. 
 


